
CLASS NOTICES
Reading
All children will read for at least 10 minutes every day in school and we 
advise parents/guardians to listen to your child read at home for 10 
minutes a day, at least 5 days a week. They will also be heard read by an 
adult at least once a week. Please ensure your child is reading a book 
appropriate for their level. 
PE
PE will take place on Wednesdays and Fridays. 
Children need to come to school in their PE Uniform:
black shorts or jogging trousers, plain, white t-shirt, plain black/dark 
jumper or hoodie and black trainers or plimsolls. No football kits or 
brightly coloured clothing.
They will also need their coat for playtime and lunchtimes when they are 
outside. Children wearing earrings in will not be allowed to take part in the 
session.
Homework
Every Friday, we will set homework which will be based on either reading 
comprehension or maths related to the work we have been doing that week. 
Children should continue to practise their times tables to 12 x 12 as well as 
the division facts. Homework is due in on the following Tuesday. 
Set - Friday
Due in - Tuesday
Every half term, children will be set a topic based homework project to do.
PSHE - Being Me in My World
This term, children will be identifying their goals for the year ahead and 
understanding how to express fears and worries. Children will also be 
learning about universal rights and how, for some children, these rights are 
not met; we will also be learning about democracy and having a voice.
Our Year 6 WAS Champions are

Thank you for your continued support. 
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ENRICHMENT AREAS OF LEARNING ENRICHMENT AREAS OF LEARNING
English In English, we will be reading Carnival of the Lost by 

Kieran Larwood. As well as enjoying this story, we will be 
writing setting descriptions about Victorian London and 
non-chronological reports about famous Victorian 
inventors/inventions/Great Exhibition.

Maths In Maths, we will be focusing on Place Value, 
understanding the value of each digit within a number and 
how to partition large scale numbers, as well as comparing 
and ordering them. There will also be a focus on rounding 
numbers.

Science In Science, we are going to learn about electricity. We 
will be associating the brightness of a lamp with the 
number and voltage of cells. The children will also learn to 
recognise symbols when representing a simple circuit in a 
diagram. 

Computing In computing, we will be learning how to stay safe on the 
internet with e-safety. Children will be learning how to 
search the web and understand how searches are 
influenced.

R.E. Key Question in RE will be: What matters most to 
Christians and Humanists? Children will investigate 
different religious (Christianity) and non-religious 
(Humanists) groups about their way of life. Pupils will begin 
to understand that not all people are religious and they will 
begin to build up an understanding of the concepts of 
justice,  fairness and forgiveness.

Geography 
and 

History

In History, we will be learning about time in the Victorian 
era. Children will begin to understand how the Victorians 
revolutionised living, which has influenced the modern 
day. Children will be learning about significant individuals 
such as Queen Victoria. In Geography, children will be 
learning about human and physical geographical features 
and how they bring spatial variation over time.

MUSIC In Music, we will be listening to the song ‘Happy’ by 
Pharrell Williams. The music genre of this piece is ‘Pop’. 
Children will be learning how to listen and appraise this 
style of music, describing structure and musical 
dimensions and identifying different instruments. 
Children will be playing instruments, improvising and 
composing a melody.

DT/Art Children will be learning about a famous Victorian Artist 
in Art, named William Morris. Children will be using 
William Morris’ technique of printing to print their own 
designs. In D&T, children will be designing and creating 
Victorian homecraft - structures. 

P.E. Year 6 will be having a Sports Coach in to teach every 
Wednesday for Tag Rugby and Netball on Friday. This 
term we will be looking at how to pass, receive and travel 
with the ball as well as tackle and shoot. 

MFL Year 6 will be continuing our MFL journey with Spanish. 
We will still look at the zoo and shapes as well as 
recapping previous learning. 


